Center Township
Board of Supetvisors
October 11, 2022
Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, October 11, 2022
at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Harry D. Gillispie, Chairman, Paul Cook, Vice
Chairman, Daniel R. Stoneking, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. Dave Brendel was the only visitor
present.

Paul made a motion to approve the minutes of the September business meeting as read. Dan seconded and the
motion was carried unanimously.

Dan made a motion to approve the bill payments as presented. Paul seconded and the motion was carried
unanimously. Harry noted that a check in the amount of $825,509.37 had been paid to Youngblood Paving on
October 5™,

After the September meeting it was decided not to advertise for bids for a rotary cutter with one bat wing. One is
available through PARCS Superstore through the Sourcewell program for approximately $22,000.00.

Paul made a motion to schedule trick-or-treat for Monday, October 31 from 6:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. Dan seconded
and the motion was carried unanimously.

Dan made a motion to adopt Resolution No. 5-2022 revising the 2022 budget to reflect the receipts of the Impact
Fee and the American Rescue Plan revenues. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to adopt Resolution No. 6-2022 adopting the procedures of Act 57 that affect the collection of
penalties for late payments of real estate property taxes. Dan seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to schedule the budget work session for November 3 at 1:00 p.m. Dan seconded and the
motion was carried unanimously.

There was no new activity in the code enforcement report. However, a hearing has been scheduled for the citation
issued to West Penn Aggregates on November 15" at 1:00 p.m. at Magistrate Dave Balint’s office.

The engineering report was reviewed. The public hearing for the sewer expansion project was scheduled by
motion from Paul for the evening of November 3™ at the Center Township Fire Dept. The time will be
determined later. Dan seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

The Clean Up Days were successful. Flex base paving was completed on 5 % miles of township roadways and
23 > miles were oiled and chipped. Morgan Excavating has completed the work on Woods Road and Oak Road.
Road improvements were also made to Harvey Hill Road. The second round of road bank mowing is currently
under way.

Paul made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Dan and the meeting was adjourned at 7:18 p.m.
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